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To Families, Wives/Widows and Caregivers 
Should the person to whom this newsletter is addressed be ill or in some difficulty, please con-

tact the Lodge Secretary at (619) 296-0660 or email him at: 
secretary@sandiego35.org 

their lodges.  
 
Like I said, our lodge is not much 
different. We are continuing to 
bring in interested and new mem-
bers, many of whom have exhibited 
a considerable degree of patience, 
dedication, and loyalty to our lodge. 
We have certainly had to reach out 
to our past masters and other lodg-
es. We are continually thankful for 
the partnership and relationship 
with the Scottish Rite and York 
Rite; not to mention all the hard 
work and dedication of all the offic-
ers and members who show up reg-
ularly to help us with practices, de-
grees, events, and stated meetings. 
The lodge is truly grateful for your 
assistance. 
 
Now, I could understand if the pre-
viously discussed points may seem 
like a lot, my brothers. It was mere-
ly a glimpse of what we have been 
doing. There is quite a bit more that 
is needed or will need doing in the 
coming months or even year that 
you can help with. Presently, one of 
the ways you can help the lodge 
(besides paying your dues) is by 
completing our lodge survey. We 
estimate it will only take about 10 
or 15 minutes of your time to finish 
it and doing so not only helps us 
(the lodge executive committee) but 
also allows you to have your voice 
and opinion heard by the entire ex-
ecutive committee. Do not worry, 
the results are confidential; nobody 
will be able to link any of the infor-
mation back to you, so please feel 
free to give us honest feedback. 
 
In closing, brothers, I remind you 
AGAIN, it is no more my lodge 
than yours. It takes the lodge as a 
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Well, here we are in May. Hard to 
believe the year is almost half over. 
I admit it has been interesting so 
far. There have been a few surprises 
but mostly it has been people work-
ing hard to bring the Lodge back to 
life after being dormant for so long.  
 
It’s exciting to see members and 
applicants, who have waited a long 
time, still motivated to go through 
the process of becoming Master 
Masons. At the moment, we have 
three Fellowcrafts in line to be 
raised in the next month and a half. 
Hopefully there will be more before 
the end of the year.  
 
I recently had a conversation with 
Worshipful Mark Doubleday and he 
made an interesting observation that 
is worth mentioning. He said, in 
effect, “the patience these members 
have exhibited deserves recogni-
tion.” I admit, I don’t know if I 
would have the patience these men 
have shown. Kudos to you! Your 
patience will soon be rewarded; not 
with a banquet or a parade or any 
pompous activity that would bring 
attention to your achievement. In-
stead, you will be rewarded with a 
simple apron; a lambskin apron, 
one that you can wear with pleasure 
to yourself and honor to the frater-
nity.  
 
Congratulations to all of you and 
welcome to the Family! 
 
We look forward to seeing you in 
lodge. 
 
Zeke Sanchez PM 
Junior Warden 
 

whole to, as Worshipful Vassal 
said, “Accomplish Great Things.” 
While Worshipful Robles is un-
doubtedly working to “Rebuild our 
lodge with brotherly love, relief, 
and truth,” we would still like to see 
more participation from the mem-
bership. Thus, as has been my habit 
over the last year, I leave you with 
this quote. 
 
"You are not here merely to make a 
living. You are here in order to ena-
ble the world to live more amply, 
with greater vision, with a finer 
spirit of hope and achievement. You 
are here to enrich the world, and 
you impoverish yourself if you for-
get the errand." (Woodrow Wilson, 
1913, Address at Swarthmore Col-
lege) 
 
Gerry Craft 

Senior Warden 

From the Secretary 

 
May is here.  Perhaps the days will 
become a little warmer and spring 
will bless us with more rain. 
 
The Worshipful Master has been 
keeping us busy with degree and 
ritual practices. We are continuing 
to confer degrees and even raising 
new Master Masons. The new MMs 
are eager to join the officer line, 
which truly bodes well for the fu-
ture of San Diego #35.  Please 
check the lodge calendar and con-
sider joining us for the degrees.   
 
In March the lodge office received 
a request that was forwarded from 
the Grand Lodge of Louisiana, to 
conduct a masonic funeral for a 
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